


Scottish Ministers, special advisers and the Permanent Secretary are 

covered by the terms of the Lobbying (Scotland) Act 2016.  See 

www.lobbying.scot 
 

St Andrew’s House, Regent Road, Edinburgh EH1 3DG 

www.gov.scot 


  

 

I appreciate that this may come as a disappointment to some but I assure you that, similar to 
the effect of the extension last summer, this does not change the Scottish Government’s 
preferred policy position of not supporting the development of unconventional oil and gas in 
Scotland.  
 
I would like to stress that, in the meantime, no local authority can grant planning permission 
for any proposed fracking or coal bed methane project without advising Ministers, which then 
permits us to call the application in and we would defer any decision on any planning 
application that did come forward until the policymaking process on our preferred position is 
completed.  
 
I hope this letter reassures you, and your constituents, that the practical effect of the current 
moratorium, and the policy-making process which is underway to finalise our position, is that 
no fracking or other unconventional oil and gas activity can take place in Scotland at this time. 
 
You may wish to note that I am also writing to local community councils and other community 
groups which have previously expressed an interest in the future of PEDL 162. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

PAUL WHEELHOUSE 
 
 

http://www.lobbying.scot/

